BURNS & LEVINSON LLP

RICHARD A. KANOFF 617.345.3210 RKANOFF@BURNSLEV.COM

125 SUMMER STREET BOSTON, MA 02110 T 617.345.3000 F 617.345.3299 BURNSLEV.COM

May 12, 2016

Debra A. Howland **Executive Director** New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, New Hampshire 03301-2429

> Re: Docket DE 16-241-PLAN Letter

> > Petition for Approval of Gas Capacity Contract with Algonquin Gas Transmission, LLC, Gas Capacity Program Details, and Distribution Rate

Tariff for Cost Recovery

Dear Ms. Howland:

The Pipe Line Awareness Network for the Northeast, Inc. submits this letter in concurrence with the New Hampshire Municipal Pipeline Coalition's ("Coalition") reply brief in the abovereferenced proceeding, filed May 12, 2016.

As the Coalition discusses in its reply brief, the Access Northeast Contract is not legally authorized by New Hampshire statutes and is also preempted by federal law. Accordingly, Eversource's Petition should be denied.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Respectfully submitted,

Richard A. Kanoff, Esq.

Burns & Levinson LLP

125 Summer Street Boston, MA 02110

(617) 345-3000

rkanoff@burnslev.com

Certificate of Service

I hereby certify that on May 12, 2016, pursuant to Puc 203.02 & 203.11, I served an electronic copy of the foregoing document on each person identified on the Commission's service list for this docket and with the Office of the Consumer Advocate, by delivering it to the email address specified on the Commission's service list for the docket.

Richard A. Kanoff